
 
 
 

During the health emergency of COVID-19, AACTE is encouraging its members, as well as 
states and districts, to explore partnerships between district and educator preparation programs to 
address the increased workforce demands for special educators in our nation’s schools. In 
particular, we urge stakeholders to: 

Identify opportunities for special education teacher candidates to continue their 
contributions to educational opportunities for students with disabilities (e.g. clinical 
practice opportunities or paraprofessionals in temporary positions) for the duration of the 
impact of COVID-19 on our school system.  

Some possibilities of engaging special education teacher candidates may include: 

o Participating in online-learning/e-learning/distance learning/virtual learning 
environments, 

o Supporting or coaching parents as they navigate online learning for their students 
with disabilities,  

o Contributing to the provision of services in the IEP of students with disabilities 
when it requires one-to-one support or one-on-one tutoring. 

Candidates must not be considered the teacher of record, rather they should work under the 
supervision of the special education teacher designated by the district.  

Eligible candidates are those who were in clinical placements within schools before school 
closures and can provide consistent standards-based instruction to students with disabilities 
following the IEP goals established by the IEP team. 
 
States are encouraged to follow current and future guidance from the Department of Education 
Office of Special Education Programs.  
 

We look forward to working with you on this critical challenge. 

Lynn M. Gangone, Ed.D. 
President and CEO 
AACTE 
 
The American Association of Colleges for Teacher Education (AACTE) is comprised of over 750 
schools and colleges of education around the country that work daily to fully prepare our 
nation’s next generation of educators.   
 
 


